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DECEMBER 15TH, 1938 THE KING’S HIGHWAY 

a» MISSIONARY CORRESPONDENCE 

Dear Friends: Natal, So. Africa 
I am reminded by the calendar and by the 

seasonal plant life about me, that Christmas 
will soon be here. You, friends, in Canada and 
the Wrihern States look for snow at Christ- 
mas, and we here look for green corn, etc. 
With the many others who are gladly wish- 
ing you a Merry Christmas, I unite, and may 
God make it a very blessed time to each of 
you. Let us seek unto Christ the world’s first 
‘Christmas present, and as we send our gifts 
to this one and that, may we be sure that we 
have unreservedly given ourselves to our Re- 

. . that they which live should not 
live unto themselves, but unto 

Him which died for them and rose again.”— 
21 Cor. 5:15, 
A Happy New Year too! For it comes so 

quickly after we have enjoyed the Christmas 
season. Some of us will not be given all the 
days of this new year, the call will come to 
enter the life beyond. The healthy Christian 
experience desires and realizes development. 
Let us not wait till New Year's Day before 
we advance to claim new territory spiritually. 
Jesus may come soon, let us not forget His 
commands about this event, “watch,” “pray,” 
so that that day shall not overtake us as a 
thief. 

Friends continue to pray for the heathen 
here in Africa. There are many yet to be 
saved. Pray that the great revival that we 
have been having may be renewed in power, 
it seems to have slowed down of late. 
May God bless and enrich each member of 

His great family, and make you like Abram: 
Gen. 12:2 “, . . and thou shalt .be.a blessing.” 

Ioug happy in the Master's Service, 
CHARLES D. SANDERS 

henceforth 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Dear Highway: 
Our campaign at Brazil Lake, N. S., was 

from Oct. 5th to 20th. The week night services 
were very well attended and the Sunday ser- 
vices were exceptionally large. Great interest 
was manifested. People came a great distance 
to attend the services. Rev. J. A. Owens was 
our evangelist and proved that he was a man 
with unusual ability. He came to us in the 
fulness of the blessing. We enjoyed having 
our Brother Owens with us at the parsonage. 
The weather was ideal. We regretted that our 
campaign was so short. It seemed that we 
had just cleared away for a real revival when 
we were forced to close in order to open our 
campaign at Sandford. There were some 
seekers, however, 

The Sandford campaign was from Oct. 23rd 
to Nov. 13th. My pastor, Rev. E. R. Watson, 
was our evangelist. Our attendance during 
the week was a good average and the Sunday 
services were largely attended. The last night 
of the meeting we had the largest crowd that 
we have had in the Church since I have been 
pastor. Outside people came to the Sunday 
services. 

Brother Watson seemed to be the right 
~man in the right place. God laid a special line 
of truth upon our brother. He was true to his 
trust. He brought forth truth under the direc- 
tion of the Spirit. The Church received real 
help from the strong messages. Some hearts 
received definite help. Our brother preached 
with the blessing of God upon his soul. Can 
we ever forget the way God came upon the 
scene that Monday night while Brother Wat- 

son talked on the theme, “The Repairer of 
the Breach?” 

Brother Owens and Brother Watson each 
spoke over the air from Yarmouth. Their 
messages were greatly appreciated by those 
that listened in. 

We are anticipating a revival campaign at 
our Church in Port Maitland this winter with 
Rev. F. A. Dunlop as evangelist and Brother 
Carl Mullen as special singer. Pray that God 
will give us a real outpouring of His Spirit. 

Yours for Holiness, 

G. A, ROGERS” 

Florenceville, N. B. 

Dear Brother Dow: 
Please find enclosed $1.50 for my renewal 

for the King’s Highway. I surely enjoy read- 
ing it very much. 
Wishing all a Merry Christmas. 

MRS. ROBERT LUNN 

Saint John, N. B. 
Dear Editor: 

Please find enclosed postal note for $2.00 
for. the renewal of my King’s Highway, and 
Supplementary Fund of same. 

I enjoy reading the Highway very much. 

In Christian fellowship, 

(MISS) HELEN McKIM 

Killam’s Mills Dear Brother Dow: 
Greetings in Jesus’ Name. During the fall 

we had special meetings at Salem and Killam’s 
Mills with Evangelists R. T. Sellick and G. A. 
Rogers. 

During our meeting with Brother Rogers at 
Killam’s Mills tre weather was very unfavor- 
able, and hence we were handicapped in both 
time and attendance. 

Our Church enjoyed and profited by the 
good preaching of both our brethren. Some 
were saved and others were sanctified and as 
churches we feel strengthened for greater 
conquests in the future. A. D. CANN 

Fort Fairfield, Maine 
Dear Brother Dow: 

We feel we have much to be thankful for. 
God has surely been good to us and we praise 
Him for His love and blessings. 
Brother TF. A. Dunlop was with us two 

weeks and for three Sundays. He began Okt. 
23rd. He brought us some great messages 
which we enjoyed and proved helpful to the 
Church. We enjoyed the fellowship of our 
brother, - and souls were blessed and helped 
under his teaching and preaching. Some 
sought and found victory. 
Thanksgiving has come and gone. The peo- 

ple here kindly remembered their pastor with 
a nice turkey and three chickens. 

Our services are times of blessing. We 
thank God for His presence and help. 

Yours in Him, 

HARTLEY E. MULLEN 

Dear Highway Friends: 

Christmas Greetings: 

The weeks and months seem to have flown 
since we left Beulah Camp, where we spent 
such a wonderful summer. 

The fellowship of friends and association 

of loved ones shall ever be treasured in our 
memories. 

I was privileged to attend the 50th anniver- 

sary of the Woodstock Church, which was a 

time of refreshing and blessing; was also glad 

to meet old friends again. 

On Sunday I sat in Brother B. M. Colpitts’ 

Class where he taught the lesson. How little 
we thought that in less than two weeks we 
would hear of his death. 
How important it is to be ready for our 

home call, which we may hear any day. 
Wishing each of you a joyous Christmas 

and a Happy New Year, with the blessing of 
the ILord upon you day by day. 

* 

In Christian love, 

IDA M. KIERSTEAD 

West Jonesport, Maine 
Dear Highway Friends: 

A report from this part of the globe we 
believe is timely. 

We are praising the Lord for His many 
blessings both temporal and spiritual. Thank 
the Lord for victory through the precious 
blood of Christ. 
We appreciate the kindness of our church 

members and friends who remembered us 
with a Hallowe’en Party and donation of 
groceries, vegetables and a chicken. A good 
social evening was enjoved and we trust God 
has richly blessed all who participated. Since 
that time we have been remembered by a 
gift of five dollars from one of our church 
family; some others have given us meat, 
home-canned goods, and one elderly lady (not 
a member of the church), gave the pastor 
a pair of mittens she had knit. The summer 
and fall has been hard on this field. Our people 
have had very little work, and for that rea- 
son our church offerings have been small. 
The Lord knew how badly we needed an 
extra lift. We thank Him for supplying the 
needs thus far through the goodness of His 
people. He has and will honor those who 
sacrifice for His cause. 

Our anniversary services were times of 
blessing. We were assisted in special music 
by the Ingalls Sisters from Seal Cove, Grand 
Manan and some of the local talent in our 
church. Misses Theda and Lois Ingalls and 
Iona Beal and Thelma ‘Alley formed a quar- .. 
tette that we would be glad to take any- 
where in the Lord's work. 
We are glad to report good interest in our 

new work at E. Millbridge, Me. We started 
meetings there about two months ago. For 
the present we are using the Garange Hall, 
which used to be a church building, to hold 
our services in. We appreciate the kindness of 
the: Garange in letting us have the use of 
their building, and also supplying us with 
light _and heat all free of charge. We are 
praying that we may be able to organize a 
church there. 

We desire the prayers of all our readers. 

Yours in Him, 

REV. and MRS. E. R. BRADLEY 

Dear Editor: Norton, N. B. 
Please find enclosed my renewal for the High- 

way 50c¢ for Supplementary Fund. Yes, we love 
to have the Highway come to our home. For 
many years we have taken it and don’t want to 
get along without it. How we love to know about 
the goed work in other places. We are praying 
for the work here at Norton and believing God 

-will do his part every time that we do ours, glory 
to His Name! As we are on the down hill side 
of life we look up and sing, Glory to God, I am 
the Child of a King. May the dear Lord bless 
the ones who labor in the foreign field. 
Wishing all a Merry Xmas. God bless you in 

your work. 

Yours in Jesus’ name, 

MRS. D. H.'HAYES 


